

Sandy City Council Office

10000 South Centennial Parkway Suite 231 Sandy, UT 84070 O | 801-568-7141 Sandy.Utah.Gov

Memorandum

August 21, 2018

To: Council Members

From: Dustin Fratto, City Council Management Analyst

Subject: Changes to the City Council's STR Proposal for the Business License Code

Council,

On April 17, 2018 the Council directed that a proposed STR ordinance be taken through the formal review process. At this point, the Community Development Department, in collaboration with the City Council Office, began reviewing and refining the Council's proposal to fit within the development code. Community Development staff have recommended four changes to the Council's proposal:

- 1. Generally, reformatting and refining the Council's proposal to better match with the Business License Code (Title 5).
- 2. Change the annual license renewal to follow the fiscal year and not the calendar vear.
- 3. Remove the process for appeal, as the process is already defined elsewhere in Title 5.
- 4. Move the statement about online advertisements from the Land Development Code to the Business License Code.

Council staff is confident that this reformatting and refining has not interfered with the original intent of the Council. It is the recommendation of Council staff that the City Council adopt the ordinance as proposed by the Community Development Department.